
BRODHEAD PARK BOARD MINUTES 
MONDAY, 03 AUG 20 

 
Council Rep – Paul Naramore 

 
Call to order at 5:28 pm - Present:  Becky Malkow, Paul Naramore, Wally Wilson and Wade Boegli.  Absent:  
Missy Kuebli 
 
A motion to accept previous minutes: Motion by Wally, second by Becky.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Appearances:   none 
 
Committee comments or questions:   none 
 
FALL FOOTBALL:  With High School and Middle School football not happening this fall, Wade will not be doing the 
flag football program.  Wade has an idea of a doing a 4-week passing league, it would have little to no contact; this 
program could take place in late September and October if everything is going well with the kids back to school.  It 
will be a wait and see situation.  
 
SUMMER PARK PROJECTS:  This summer many park improvements have been done.  The older playground 
equipment at Putnam Park along with the benches, concrete cylinders and planter all have been painted.  The 
signs around the Jaycee playground equipment were stained and the wood fencing at Legion Park is being stained 
this week. The weeds were pulled at the sandbox in Putnam, the Legion Playground and volleyball courts were 
rototilled to remove encroaching grass and weeds.  The Jaycee Park Restrooms that are under renovation will have 
new metal siding in a couple weeks.  Kyle Braund’s Eagle Scout project installing railroad ties and mulch around the 
center playground equipment is a nice improvement.  The dirt area around the outside of the mulch area has been 
seeded down with grass seed. These projects have been huge improvements to our parks.  Our last project is to 
paint the pool house. 
 
REC PROGRAMS:   We finished up the 4-week youth ball program.  The Sunday and Tuesday night softball will 
wrap up at the end of August.  T-ball and Tots on the Run has two weeks left. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   The swimming pool is filling and Badger Swim Pools will be down Wednesday to start it up. 
Getting the pool up and running is preventative maintenance.  This allows us the opportunity to see if there are 
any mechanical issues that need to be addressed.  Also, over time antifreeze does not maintain its strength over a 
long period of time.  The pool will be circulating for about 2 weeks and then emptied and re-winterized.  
The Dog Park was closed Monday, July 13th- July 15th for park maintenance and updates.    
 
NEW BUSINESS:  The Brodhead Sports Boosters will be having a Softball Tournament the weekend of August 7th – 
9th at Legion Park.  Chris Hoesly will be the contact. 
Paul Roemer expressed the idea of having flags installed around the planter at Putnam Park, this planter has 10 
threaded receptacles where the flags could be installed.  The planter leads to the Pearl Island Bridge.  These flags 
might interest the attention of visitors to the many other attractions around the City of Brodhead. 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  Wade discussed the importance to the committee regarding Closed Sessions and Conflicts 
of Interest. 
 
Next meeting:  TBA 
 
ADJOURN:  Motion by Becky, second by Wally to adjourn. Motion Passed at 5:41 pm 
 
Submitted by Wade Boegli 


